
MINUTES FROM COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY 
November 28, 2016 

 
Present:  Kjell Erlandsson; Fran Martin, Bill Streeter, Marla Wishau; Bob Bradley; Mike Pirk 
Absent:  Lee Wishau, Tom Christensen 
Also Present: Tony Bunkelman – Village Engineer, Martha Hutsick the Douglas Avenue Business District 
 

1. Meeting was called to order by Fran Martin at 5:00 p.m. at the East Side Community Center.  
 

2. The website needs a list of businesses, and the contact to businesses and non-profits so the calendars can be 
maintained.  Bob Bradley will get the list of all Caledonia businesses to Image Management and Martha and 
Marla will work with Image Management to get the process to enter activities through passwords on the village 
website calendars for the businesses and non-profits.  Marla will contact Chad about passwords. 

 
3. Tony Bunkelman passes out (attached) what the engineering department will have available to the public on the 

website regarding Certified Survey Maps for Commercial, Industrial and Mixed use; Commercial Development 
Procedures; Certified Survey Maps for Residential use; Residential Development Procedures.  This is a giant step 
toward making development in Caledonia easier by defining each step of the process.  Tony said ordinances need 
to be reviewed.  The 2035 SEWRPC plan – 14.3 has to be reviewed when platting sewer and water areas.  
 

4. Norco plans were reviewed and Approved.  Storm water management, road and utilities, road plan for cul de sac, 
construction intersection for the road, frontage road are all done.  AW Oakes was awarded the sewer and water 
project through bid process. The footing and foundation permit is in progress.  Walls are pre-manufactured and 
are scheduled to go up in January and February. 
 

5. Martha Hutsick reported that the Douglas Avenue Business District is moving forward with the beautification of 
the  district with the use of flower pots.  Those businesses participating will have the pots in the spring.  The 
restaurant guide is complete and is available at the local businesses.  The DABD will link with the new Village 
website and post activities on their calendar. 
 

6. Meeting adjourned 5:46 p.m. Motion made by Kjell Erlandsson, seconded by William Streeter.  Motion Carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Marla Wishau 








































